On DHS Docket No. USCIS-2007-0060, RFS REGS, 3/24/2008
Dear Officer,
 Thanks for the opportunity to write to you on the interim rule document. The document gives a good idea on multiple/duplicate filings of new H1B VISA. The document also describes about the multiple filing of petitions as following:
 
Section 214(g)(7) of the INA, 8 U.S.C. 1184(g)(7), states that "[w]here multiple petitions are approved for 1 alien, that alien shall be counted only once." USCIS interprets this statutory language as applying to an alien who has multiple petitions filed on his or her behalf by more than one employer. Therefore an alien who will be performing H-1B duties on behalf of two separate petitioners will be counted only once against the cap. USCIS does not believe that the statutory language at section 214(g)(7) of the INA, 8 U.S.C. 1184(g)(7), was intended to allow a single employer to file multiple H-1B petitions on behalf of the same alien. Such a broad interpretation would undermine the purpose of the H-1B numerical cap since multiple filings can result in the misallocation of the total available cap numbers.
 
I would like to know what the rule has to say for aliens having multiple offers. ie., multiple petitions filed by different employers for the same alien. The above paragraph obtained from the document available in USCIS website says that the cap will be counted as 1 however will it not increase the probability for the alien beneficiary against the lottery?
 
Does the rule allow multiple petitions from two different employers? (For instance two petitions from two different employers) 
 
Can you please advice? Thanks,
 
Regards
Sridhar

Sujata [ysujata@gmail.com]

